
 
 
 
 
 
March 17, 2020 
 
Dear parent(s) and/or guardian(s) 
 
Please be advised that the following events scheduled to take place at Sister Alphonse Academy 
during the upcoming week and what would be the first week back after Spring Break are 
cancelled. These would include: 
 

- Paint Knight, Wednesday March 18 
- School Council Meeting March 18 
- Hot Lunch on March 30  
- Bunny Day on April 3 

 
If applicable to your family, refunds have been issued for these events. It is very likely that 
other field trips in the future like Green School (4/5)and  K/1 swimming will be cancelled as we 
have more information.  
 
Further to the communication sent by the Superintendent this evening, I am providing a 
schedule for students to pick up their resources, belongings and electronic devices. We would 
ask that you do this according to the schedule below on Wednesday, March 18. Please try and 
respect this schedule so we can minimize the amount of people in the school at any one time. 
 
Family Last Name (A – K) 9:30 to 10:30 am 
Family Last Name (M – Z) 10:30am to 11:30 am 
 
Family Last Name (A-K) 1:00 – 2:00 pm 
Family Last Name (M-Z) 2:00 – 3:00 pm 
 
Over the next coming days and weeks, we will be working collaboratively with colleagues at 
school and throughout the Division to access resources and develop activities/lessons to help 
staff accomplish our common goal of supporting and guiding student learning online. Our 
Superintendent will be providing a timeline when online materials will be ready in the near 
future. This will take some time so we ask for your patience.  
 

https://www.saa.gsacrd.ab.ca/download/239568


We continue to post correspondence and links related to COVID 19 on our school web page 
under the section called Pandemic Planning. Thanks for all your support and once again we ask 
you to keep our health care workers, first responders and the ill in your thoughts and prayers. 
May our leaders be guided by the spirit during this very challenging time. 
  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Greg Lamer       Mrs. Lisa Kleparchuk 
Principal                    Vice Principal 
 

https://www.saa.gsacrd.ab.ca/parents/covid-19

